
 
EAST FALLOWFIELD TOWNSHIP 

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETING  
January 2, 2007 

 
THE MEETING WAS CALLED TO ORDER AT 6:21 BY CHAIRMAN GARTH MONAGHAN. 

IN ATTENDANCE: Garth Monaghan, Chairman; Denny Howell, Vice Chairman; George Broadbent, 
Member; Mark K. Espie, Treasurer; Denise Miller, Secretary. 

Public Comment: 
Mr. Monaghan calls for any public comment at this time. None at this time. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 
December 2007 minutes will be approved in Februrary. 

TREASURER’S REPORT:  
There will be no Treasurer’s Report at this time. Mr. Espie gave a report at the December 28, 2007 
meeting. No bills were issued since then. 

Solicitor’s Report:  

Police: 
No report at this time. 

Roads Department: 
The park pond has had a drop in the water level. The road crew went out and located the pipe that was 
leaking and blocked and seal it. 

The Game Commissioner contacted a trapper for the pond muskrat issue. 

Park & Recreation Commission: 
Mr. Massaro states the earth moving work that was taking place at the park a few days ago was Vollmer 
& Associates performing tests for the park construction.  

Historic Commission:  

Building Official/Zoning/Code Enforcement: 
Township fees of $8,814.01 for permitting. 
 
Unfinished Business: 
None at this time. 

New Business: 
Baron’s Crest payment request #4 for $63,624.25 per Chris Della Penna’s 12/20/06 recommendation 
letter: 
Garth Monaghan moves to approve payment request #4. Denny Howell 2nd. 
Vote: Unanimous. 

A Resident would like a 4-way stop at the intersection of South Bailey Road and West Chester Road. 
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Where the stop sign is needed is located in West Bradford Township. Mr. Monaghan will contact West 
Bradford Township. 

A Resident would like to know how much was spent on the Park so far. Mr. Massaro estimates about 
$50,000.00 for the planning in 2006. 
This resident is very happy to have the Township Park. 

Mr. Broadbent moves to suspend the meeting, if there are no other comments, until Senator Dinniman 
arrives. 

7:30 pm: 

Mr. Monaghan introduces Senator Dinniman and Stephanie Beamer. 

Mr. Dinniman presents to the Board, Friends of the Park and the Park and Recreation Commission a 
check for $250,000.00 for the planning and construction of the Township Park.  

The park will be constructed in three phases and the total for the park was estimated in 2001 at 1.5 
million dollars. 

Mr. Dinniman will work on some small grants for the park and help the Township in anyway he can. 

Adjournment:  
Mr. Monaghan calls for any public comment. None at this time. 

Mr. Monaghan motions to adjourn. Denny Howell 2nd. Vote: Unanimous. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Denise Miller 
Secretary 
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